
To: Board of Education 
 
From: Tony Barron, executive director, facilities and operation, ext. 1643 
 
Re: Moving Service Agreements – District 
 
Date: August 4, 2016 
 
 
Background: 
The Facilities and Operations Department began using contracted moving companies 
districtwide during the spring and fall moves affected by bond construction. Due to district 
staff time limitations involved with the moving in and out of schools this fall, two (2) moving 
companies have been contracted to assist. Services provided by these companies will 
include trucks, drivers, movers, dollies, speed packs and book carts. The schools involved 
in upcoming moves are Prairie Park, Schwegler, Broken Arrow, Kennedy, Deerfield and 
Sunflower. The moving companies and estimated not-to-exceed costs are identified below 
and are coming to the board for approval. 
 

Coleman American $25,000 
Beltman Group   25,000 
Total $50,000 

 
Recommendation: 
The Facility Planning Committee recommends board approval of the agreements with 
Coleman American and the Beltman Group for districtwide school moves.  
 
Motion: 
“I move the Board of Education approve the agreements with Coleman American and the 
Beltman Group in the amount of $50,000 for districtwide school moves.” 
 


